Approved March 25, 2009
Executive Council

ASB 230

March 4, 2009

Members Present: Robert Becklen, Marta Bautis, Iraida Lopez, Robert Mentore, James Morley, Elaine Risch, Edward Saiff, Ira Spar, Anita Stellenwerf, and Srikrishna Madhu Govindaluri

Executive Council Meeting 9:30 a.m.-11:00 a.m.

Minutes of February 18, 2009 approved.

1) Temporary replacement for a not-in-residence faculty on the Executive Council

Members discussed the changes in BOT by laws to implement temporary/permanent  replacement procedures for members of Executive Council who may be not-in-residence for a semester or more.  President Saiff will draft the changes and email it to all faculty so that they can provide their inputs at the next Faculty Assembly meeting on March 25. 
2) Honors Program
Councilor Stellenwerf raised a concern regarding inclusion of a business course on the Honors Program without consulting ASB. Councilor Morley agreed to take care of the gap in communication between Honors Council and ASB.
3) Meeting with ARC

President Saiff informed that Provost Barnett and ARC are in the process of discussing General Education Program. He will invite ARC Chair Lawrence D’Antonio to the Executive Council after the discussions between ARC and Provost Barnett is complete. 
4) Provost Council

President Saiff reported on the Provost council. The Provost Council agreed to implement inload teaching for graduate courses and impose the condition that faculty member teach not more than one graduate course a semester in order to protect the undergraduate programs. Further the graduate courses should be quality courses offered by a reasonable number of our faculty.

5) Institutional Review Board (IRB)
Councilor Bautis raised a question about the purpose of the IRB. President Saiff explained the reason for IRB and types of research projects that require approval from IRB.

6) Administrator Evaluations  
President Saiff informed Executive Council that he would find about the status of the administrator evaluations. He clarified in response to a question from the Executive Council that the President receives evaluations of all administrators whereas other administrators receive the evaluations of their subordinates. 
7) Dinner Lecture Series
Councilor Morley will email an announcement to all faculty regarding the talk on March 25th. 
The Executive Council will meet next Wednesday, March 11, 2009.
Minutes submitted by Madhu Govindaluri, March 9, 2009.

